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UNITED STATES MARINE CORPS MCASELTORO
HEAOQUARTER$MARINECORPSAIR_'ATION ELI'ORO SSIC #5090.3
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SANTAANAC&1_210_-,I001 IN REPLYREFERTO"

Cert. No. Z 288 008 967
6284
1AU
June 29, 1999

CERTIFIED MAIL RETURN RECEIPT REQUESTED

U.S, EnvironmentalProtectionAgency
Region IX
Attn: Mr.,Glenn R. Kistner
Remedial ProjectManager
HazardousWaste Management Division,(SFD 8-2)
75 HawthorneStreet
San Franoisco,CA 94105-3901

RE: Federal FacilityAgreementSchedule, MarineCorps Air Station (MCAS) El Tom

Dear Mr. K_sme_

This latter is to request changesto the MCAS El Tom Federal FacilityAgreement (FFA)
Appendix A Schedule for pdmarydocuments. Operable Unit (OU) -1 (Site 18) and OU-2A
(Site 24) requirerevised milestonedeliverabledates for the draft ProposedPlan and draft
Record of Decision (ROD). Enclosure (1) presentsour FFA schedule with the revised primary
milestonesincorporated. This extensionrequest is made pursuantto Section 9.2 (g) of the
FFA.

As stated in ourApril29 and May 28, 1999 extensionrequest letters and discussed at our
May 26, 1999 RestorationAdvisoryBoard (RAB) meeting,and June 23, 1999 groundwater
remediationmeeting,with the OrangeCountyand IrvineRanch Water Districts(OCWD/IRWD)
and the Departmentof Justice(DOJ), the water districtsare consideringsignificantchangesin
the design and purposes of the IrvineDesalter Project (IDP). At the June 23, 1999 meeting,
thewater districtspresentedthe conceptof their new proposedalternativethat they want to
model,alongwith a simpleschedule of requiredactionsthat allowus to develop a new draft
Proposed Plan for the groundwaterremedy.

After the June 23, 1999 meeting inSan Diego, the BRAC Cleanup Team (BCT) met to
discuss the schedule ramificationsof the waterdistrict'sproposednew alternativeand the
initialschedule presented. The BCTwas in generalconsensusthat all the actionsnecessary
to developand submita new reviseddraft ProposedPlan for groundwater remediationwould
take approximatelyseven monthsto complete. The followingare the basic actionsand time
frames that were utilized as planningassumptionsin developingthis timeestimate:

Resolutionof contractualorganizationalconflictof interest(6125199- 7/g/99)
ARARs request letter to CalEPAfrom Departmentof the Navy (DON) (7/9/99)
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ARARs idenUficationtanalysisresponsebackto DON from C,alEPA (8/9/99)
Complete groundwatermodeling/reportby IRWD/OCWD (7/9/99 - 8/27199)
Completenew alternativecost estimate by DON (8127199- 1011199)
DON (with Agencies) prepares feasibilitystudy (FS) addendumto includeevaluationof
proposednew alternativeusingthe USEPA ninecritedaand a comparativeanalysis
with existingalternatives (8/27199- 10/15/99)
Confer with DONIIRWD/OCWD/Agencies on FS addendum(10,'15- 1115199)
Resume discussionswith OCWD/IRWD on Settlementissues(11/5t99 - 12/3199)
DON completes/submitsdraft groundwaterProposed Plan (12/3t99 - 1128100)

The proposedplanhas been acceleratedin two previousdraftsand submittedto the
agencies for review. Currently,we have as much of the proposedplanwritten untilactions
(listedabove) are complete. The new informationwillbe incorporated intothe thirddraft and
submittedto the agencieswhen all commentsare resolved.

While we realize the extensionrequest is significant,it is consideredfair and
reasonable underthe complexcircumstances. It is impossibleto complete the nextdraft
Proposed Plan withoutcomplet/ngtheactions outlinedin thi.=request. Again, the BCT has
been bdefed on these pointsand understandthe actionsnecessaryby DON,OCWD, IRWD, to
complete the draft Proposed Plan.

The draft ROD scheduleis significanUyimpacted by the delaysin re-submittingthe
draft Proposed Plan. IRWD initiateda communityfocus groupdiscussionthat has created a
level of sensitivitynot previouslyappreciatedbythe water districts,DON, or regulatory
agencies. While we wouldlike to acceleratethe CERCLA process, we wouldrecommend
issuingthe draft ROD one monthafter the closeof the formal publiccomment periodwhichwe
wouldanticipatebeing of 60-day duration. The schedule sequenceplaces the draft ROD
submittalapproximatelyninemonthsafter the draft Proposed Plan is issuedfor agency review.
This would avoidthe opportunityfor perceivedpublicperceptionof pre-salectionof the
CERCLA remedy.

We requestseven and fourteen-monthextensions to submitthe draft Proposed Plan
and draft ROD, respectively. No otherOU.1/2A submittalsare currentlyimpactedby this
request. The proposeddate for submittinga new draft ProposedPlan wouldchange from
July 1, 1999 (draft final) to January28, 2000 (reviseddraft). The draft ROD submittaldate
wouldchange from September2, 1999 to October27, 2000.
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We anticipatethe settlementnegotiationprocessbetween the UnitedStates and
IRWD/OCWD wouldresumebeforethe draft ProposedPlan is submittedto the agenciesfor
review. The negotiationswouldthen continuewith • goal of reachingresolutionbefore the
publiccomment period on the ProposedPlan begins. The Departmentof Justice has recently
reiterated, if the negotiationsare successful,they will requireOCWD and IRWD sign the
SettlementAgreement firstandthen send it to the Departmentof Justicefor signaturepriorto
publicationof the ProposedPlan for publiccomment. The Departmentof Justice doesnot
support publicationof the ProposedPlan priorto signatureof the SettlementAgreement by the
Departmentof Justice, Of course,if the negotiationsare unsuccessful,or if there are delays in
signatureof the SettlementAgreement (conditionswhichare beyondthe exclusivecontrolof
DON), thiswouldnecessitateadditionalFFA schedule extensions

Thank you in advancefor yoursupportfor this =checluleextensionrequest. We will
continueto keep youposted on our progressto resolvethis complexsituationwith IRWD and
OCWD. Please call me at (619) 532-4157, if youhave any questionsor need additional
information.

Sincerely,

Base Realignmentand Closure
EnvironmentalCoordinator
By directionof the CommandingOfficer

Encl: (1) AppendixA FFA Scheduleof Submittals

Copy to:
John Scandura, DTSC
Patricia Hannon, Santa Ana RWQCB
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APPENDIX A
MCAS El Toro Schedule

Current New Change in-
OperableUn__t(OU)-1: Site]8 CompletionDates Completion D_t_es Dates
Phase!TechMemo 7 May 93 No Change
DraftPhaseIIWork Plan 9Nov 93 No Change
DraRRemedialInvestigation 30Dec94 No Change
Draft Interim Action Feasibility Study 15Oct 95 No Change
DraftFinal InterimAction FeasibiLityStudy 9 Aug 96 No Change
*Agency Approval of DreR Final 11 Oct 96 No Change
*ResponsetoRegulatoryDraRFinalComments 15Jan98 No Change
DraftProposedPlan 18Dec95 No Change
*re-DraRProposedPlan 24Nov 98 No Change
3_aDra_ProposedPlan N/A 28 Jan 00 + 7 months
DraftFinalProposedPlan IJul99 perFFA
DraR Interim Recordof Decision 2 Sep 99 27 Oct 00 +14 months

OU-2A: Site,,24 (Vadose.Zone)
Phase I Tech Memo 7 May 93 No Change
DraRPhase IIWorkPlan 20 Mar95 No Change
StartPhaseII Field Work 20 Jul 95 No Change
DraftRemedial Investigation 20 Feb 96 No Change
DraftFeasibility Study 9 Aug 96 No Change
DraftProposedPlan IIMar97 No Change
Draft Record of Decision 1 Jul 97 No Change
Draft FinalRecord ofDecision 24 Sep97 No Change
DraftRemedial Design/RemedialActionWorkPlan 6 Jan 98 No Change
Dra_ Final RemedialDesign lIAug 98 No Change
DraftConstructionQuality AssurancePlan I1 Aug 98 No Change
DraRConstructionQualityCentre[plan 11Aug 98 No Change
DraftContingencyPlan 11 Aug 98 No Change
Dra_ Project Closeout Report 22Apt 02 No Change

OU-2A: Site 24 (Groundwater)
Phase I Tech Memo 7 May 93 No Change
DraR Phase II Work Plan 20 Mar 95 No Change
StartPhase II Field Work 20 Jul 95 No Change
DraftRemedial Investigation 20 Feb 96 No Change
DraR Feasibility Study 9 Aug 96 No Change
DraftFinal Fea.s_ility Study 5 Dec 97 No Change
*Agency Approval of Draft Final 23Mar 98 No Change
DraftProposedPlan 24 Nov 98 No Change
2'd DraftProposed Plan N/A 28 Jan 00 + "/months
DraftFinal ProposedPlan IJul 99 pet*FFA
Draft InterimRecord of Decision 2 Sep 99 27 Oct OO +14 montl_

OU-2B: Sites 2 & 17
Phase I Ter.hMemo 7 May 93 No Change
DraR Phase II WorkPlan 20 Mar95 No Change
StartPhase 11Field Work 20 lul 95 No Change
Draft RemedialInvestigation 20 Mar96 No Change
DraftFinalRemedialInvestigation 6 Sep 96 No Change
DraRFeasibility Study 6 Sep 96 No Change
DraftFinal FeasibilityStudy l8 Mar 97 No Change
DmR ProposedPlan 18 Sep 97 No Change

DATE996A.doc Pagel of2 Encl.(I)



JUN-29.1999 12:_

APPENDIX A
MCAS E1Tore Schedule

Current New Change in

OU-2B: Site,s.2 & 17 (continued] Completion Dates Completion Dates Dates
DraftFinalProposed Plan 28 Jan 98 No Change
Dra_ Recordof Decision 4 Nov 98 No Change
Drift Final Record of De0ision 17 lun 99 No Change

0..[/-2(]: Sites 3 & 5
Phase I Tech Memo 7 May 92; No Change
DraftPhar,e II WorkPlan 20 Mar 95 No Change
StartPhase II Field Work 20 Jul 95 No Change

DraftRemedial Investigation 20 Apt 96 No Change
Final Remedial Investigation 8 Oct 96 No Change

DraftFeasibility Study 8 Oct 96 No Change
DraftFinal Feasibility Study 13Feb 97 No Change
Draft ProposedPlan 18 Sop 97 No Change
DraftFinal ProposedPlan 28 Jan 98 No Change
Dmf_Record of Decision 15Mar99 No Change

OU-3._. Sites 4, 6. 9. 10, 13, 15, 19, .20._21 & 22 and OU-2A:_Site 25
Dra_ Remedial Investigation 20 Nov 96 No Change
DraftFeasibility Study 20 Mar 97 N/A
Dra_ Proposed Plan 15 Apt 97 No Change
DraftRecord of Decision 21 Aug 97 , No Change

OU-3: Sites.8, 11, & 12
DraftRemedial Investigation (includedSite 16) 20 Nov 96 No Change
Dra_ Feasibility Study(FS) 10 Jul 97 No Change
DraftFinal Feasibility Study 13 Jan 98 No Change
*Aseney Approval of Draft Final 22 Jun98 No Change
DraftProposed Plan 28 1ul 98 No Change
Draft Final Proposed Plan 17Mar99 No Change
DraftRecord of Decision 7 Jun99 No Change

OO-3: Sites 7, 14, &l.6
DraftRemedial Inve_gation (sites 7 & 14only) 29 1el 99 No Change
Drat_Feasibility Study 19Oct 99 No Change
Draft Proposed Plan 24 May 00 No Change
DraftRecordof Decision 29 Dec 00 No Change

OU-3:
Draft Remedial Investigation 4 Jan 00 No Change
Draft Feasibility Study ! 1Sop 00 No Change
DraftProposed Plan 18 Apr Ol No Change
DraftRecord of Decision 14 Dec 01 No Change

This sehedule reflectscurrent/proposedFFA milestones that aresubject to change.
* Not an enforceable FFA deliverable,
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